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 (Instituted 1884)
MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

Tuesday 18 April 2023 at 7.pm and via Teams
Members present: 
Mr D.J Leinhardt, Dr G Bynoe, Mrs L Leinhardt, Dr R Livingstone (President), Mr  Manning,  Dr S Greenwood, Dr D Jeary, Dr S. Green,  Dr M, Martin, Mr G Dyke, Dr K Hammond, Dr P Hammond, Dr J Narain, Dr S Narian,   Dr Wendy Brown (President Elect)  Dr C Bennett 
1.  Apologies  
Dr D I Jobling, Mr Peter Cove, Dr A. Jones, Dr A Crouch, Dr B Rimmer, Dr T Fennerty

Dr R Chave-Cox, Dr W Watson, 
2.  Minutes of AGM held on Thursday 18 November 2021 were presented and approved. 

3.  Matters arising: 
There were 5 Matters Arising items. These were the following. 

Annual HMS Subscriptions. 

As per the last AGM, members were canvassed to ask their opinion on raising the annual subscriptions. These had not been increased for many years. 

All but one person responded to say that they agreed that the subscriptions should be increased and £20 per year was viewed as a reasonable subscription. 
Liz reported that the subscriptions were increased in October 2022 to £20. In 2021 HMS received a subscription income of £876 and in 2022 it was £1350. She stated that forty members have paid the new subscription amount and fifty-one at the old rate. All new members had paid £20.

It was agreed to remind all members about the change of subscription rate for this year’s subscription round. 

Public liability 

Dr Livingstone informed the meeting that Public Liability Insurance for meetings is not required as the Society is covered by Pannal Golf Clubs PL Insurance. 
Asset location

HMS has a number of Assets. 

These are the following: 
· Archive documents : North Yorkshire County Records Office, Northallerton  
· A framed photograph of Wilfrid Edgecombe: currently at Liz Lienhardt’s house but due to hang at Harrogate Club. 
· A lectern: At Pannal Golf Club
· Engraved Presidents cup: with current President  

· A chain of office : with the current President
· A squash cup : with the Livingstone’s 
· A Golf trophy: with Miss A Lawson current holder
There was also a gavel mentioned in the archives which we have been unable to source. 

Web site 

HMS now has a website which is now live at harrogatemedicalsociety.co.uk 
Liz agreed to send members the link. She reported that HMS will continue to develop the Website over the next year.

HMS now has a dedicated email address which is the following,  administrator@harrogatemedicalsociety.co.uk
Archive Documents 

We have archived all HMS historic documents at North Yorkshire County Records Office. 
This will ensure these historic documents are looked after and not damaged or lost. 
Liz Leinhardt reported that HMS are still the owners of the documents and future records will be sent to North Yorkshire Records Office so that they will continue to be updated. 

4.  The outgoing Hon. President, Dr Rosemary Livingstone Report  
Dr Livingstone thanked Liz Leinhardt for her tireless devotion to getting things done and asked the meeting to respond by giving her a round of applause. Dr Livingstone proceeded with her report by saying hosting the meetings at the Pannal Golf Club has proved to be a winner. This has added a social element to the meetings. All meetings were also streamed.
Dr Livingstone said the one thing which the HMS Committee has failed to do is attract younger members. She said that under AOB she would like to propose that HMS offer all newly appointed Consultants, GPs and training doctors a free subscription for a year. 
The Society had managed to provide a variety of speakers on a range of diverse topics such as Long covid, achieving diversity in medicine, developments in neurosurgery,  genes and mental illness. She reported that the Society had presentations by medical students for the Margaret E Manning elective bursary  and by the hospital trainees for the Wilfrid Edgecombe award. 

Light relief was provided by talks on Ice age man, rewilding, opera and restroring railway carriages.  The annual summer outing went to the National mining museum and included a talk by a medical school colleague who had been brought up in a mining family. She encouraged member to go if they hadnt been before and suggested grandchildren over ten years old would really enjoy it. 

It has been the second year of the Awards and the two medical student winners were very enthusiastic and gave terrific presentations. 

The Edgecombe prize went to a submission which was for the design of a portable gynaecology examination bag. Many people were surprised by the need for this, but the  data collected by the trainee showed that it could take up to 90 minutes to source gynaecology instruments when on call. 

Rosemary reported that the increase in subscriptions means we are more financially viable and will be able to pay for the speaker’s dinners out of the HMS account. That potentially means we may be able to increase the educational donations from the Edgecombe fund. 
This year it will be our turn to host the Tripartite meeting. Last year there were drinks hosted by the lawyers. A lot of jolly young lawyers turned up, three doctors and one clergyman. However, we have what promises to be a great talk on transgender issues by Peter Hammond. The topic is very current and also pertinent to all three professions. Rosemary encouraged members to attend and encourage any clergy contacts to attend.

Sadly, we have had some deaths recently. In particular Hugh Larkin, Peter Norton, and Mike McEvoy.
Dr Livingstone concluded by saying she had enjoyed her presidency and was delighted that Wendy Brown was taking over as President with Beth Rimmer as President Elect so she was confident that HMS was in excellent hands. 
She then thanked all the committee for their support but wanted to single out David Jobling for all his work and advice as Treasurer and David Leinhardt for achieving the really awful job of getting our talks out on Zoom and Teams. She also thanked all members for their continued support. 

5.  Hon.Treasurer, Mr David Leinhardt on behalf of D I Jobling  
David Leinhardt stated that the accounts had been kindly provided by David Jobling Treasurer. 

He reported that the closing balance of HMS was £6,035 on 31 March 2023 which is a healthy balance. It includes income of £1350 from subscriptions. The cost of meals at Pannal Golf Club are covered by members and only speaker and partners meals are paid for by the Society. Expenditure includes bank charges, website licence fee and email licence fee. David Leinhardt referred members to the financial records and also stated that The Wilfrid Edgecombe balance on 31 December 2022 was £68,227 after expenditure of speaker fees and the two awards- Wilfrid Edgecombe award and Margaret E Manning Travel Bursary. 

6. Hon Golf Secretary Dr William Watson 

Dr Watson provided a report in his absence. 
The 2022 Competition for the Gordon Black Trophy was held at Knaresborough Golf Club on Sunday the 2nd of October. Eight players took part. Anne Lawson was this year’s winner. No date for the 2023 Competition yet but it will be in late September or early October.

7. Election of Officers and Committee 

Liz had received nominations for the following and they were duly elected :

Hon President
Dr Wendy Brown 

Hon President Past 
Dr Rosemary Livingstone 
President Elect
Dr Beth Rimmer  

Hon. Secretary
Liz Leinhardt  

Hon. Treasurer
Dr D I Jobling    
Hon. Golf Secretary
Dr W Watson     
Committee 

Dr M.F R Martin 

Committee 

Dr S Greenwood

Committee

Mr D Leinhardt 
Committee

Dr G Bynoe

Trustee

Mr P Cove  

Edgecombe Committee 

Dr G Bynoe, 


Trustee  

Dr Sian Greenwood,
Trustee 

Mr Leinhardt,


Trustee 

Dr R. Livingstone 

Past President  

Dr DI Jobling (Treasurer)
Trustee 

Liz Leinhardt 

Secretary 

Wendy Brown 

Current President 

8. Appointment of President and Presentation of Cup and chain.

Dr Livingstone handed over the chain of office and the HMS Presidents’ Cup to Dr Wendy Brown. Dr Livingstone congratulated her on her appointment.

Dr Brown received the office of President on behalf of HMS saying she  was proud and pleased to be appointed. She thanked Dr Livingstone and complimented her on her Programme. She also thanked David and Liz Leinhardt for their contribution. She then took over as chair of the meeting. 

9. Plans and programme for 2023/2024
Dr Brown said that the topics included talks on the following: 
Tuesday April 18th AGM followed by Mr Garry Dyke Consultant Surgeon, Australia Health Care. Would I Lie to You: Medicine and Life in Regional Australia.’ 

Wednesday 17th May Tripartite Meeting Peter Hammond Gender Transition – The Journey. 
Wednesday 7th June Professor Drife “Forgotten Heroes” 

Wednesday 5 July Wilfrid Edgecombe Awards, five shortlisted core trainees will present their projects. 
Summer outing Allerton waste recovery Park July 18th 2pm followed by supper at Tannin Level Harrogate. 
Wednesday 6th September Kate Hammond Devastation to Elation- my Guide Dog and Me”  

Tuesday 10th October Margaret E Manning Awards. Two successful candidates will present their elective experience. 
Wednesday 8th November Wilfrid Edgecombe Lecture. Carl Gray Valetudinarians and debilitated cousins: concepts of frailty in 19th Century fiction. 
Tuesday 5th December Mike Gent, Pandemics: Past, Present and Future" 
April AGM 2024 tbc

10.  AOB
Giving free membership to new Consultants and GPs for one year and offer free membership to all doctor in training was debated and passed unanimously.

There was no other AOB. 

The meeting was closed at 7.30pm
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